
Meeting with His Excellency The Ambassador of Israel Dr Ron Malka: 
 

 
 
15 Jan 2020: Dr Rajendra E Vikhe Patil, Hon'ble Pro Chancellor of Pravara Institute of 

Medical Sciences, Deemed to be University, met His Excellency The Ambassador of 

Israel Dr Ron Malka in New Delhi. This visit was part of the   recent initiative to 

strengthen the collaborative activities between PIMS and Universities in Israel. Recently 

PIMS DU signed as MoU with Hebrew University of Jerusalem, Israel to undertake 

collaborative research activities in the field of public health, dentistry and 

biotechnology.  

 

Dr Rajendra E Vikhe Patil, Hon'ble Pro Chancellor briefed His Excellency The 

Ambassador of Israel about the social transformation and genesis of Pravara Medical 

Trust and Pravara Institute of Medical Sciences Deemed to be University.   

 

His Excellency, The Ambassador of Israel, was glad to hear about the outreach 

activities in health care rendered by the University, especially  for the rural and tribal 

population of this region. Community oriented health care education and research was 

also much appreciated by His Excellency The Ambassador of Israel.  



 

Being a economist himself, Dr Ron Malka was delighted to know the efforts taken by 

Founder Father's Late Padmashri Dr Vitthalrao Vikhe Patil and Padmabhushan Dr 

Balasaheb Vikhe Patil towards upliftment of society through various initiatives including 

education and health care services.. 

 

Dr Rajendra E Vikhe Patil, Hon'ble Pro Chancellor extended warm invitation to His 

Excellency The Ambassador of Israel to visit PIMS DU. 

 

This visit gains significance due to the fact that India and Israel have agreed to 

strengthen the scientific and health care services between the two countries, in the 

years to come, offering substantial financial support. 

 

Dr Rajendra E Vikhe Patil, Hon'ble Pro Chancellor, PIMS DU was accompanied by Prof 

Sanjeev G Kulkarni, Incharge Directorate of International Relations during the meeting. 

The meeting was co-ordinated by Mr Albert Benabou, Former distinguished Israel 

Diplomat.... 

 


